Re: Collaborators on Catalogue

March 27, 1906. CUSAIT/104.39

3 2 Dear Dr. Abbott:-

I think your circular (to Collaborators) is admirable and should bring out some good material. Your scheme is secellent, and the importance of it all is that it will stimulate men to look up these subjects, and even xxx if it does take time there is nothing, in which, it seems to me, time could be better spent. Not only will it do the Museum good, but it will also do the school a great deal of good, and the individual men will profit immensely. When Campbell Howard and my nephew, Dr. Francis, return to Montreal you must get them actively at work. Your plan for an Association of Medica Museums officers will also stimulate interest and do some good to a department of medicine much neglected in the United States schools. Do put me down as a member. I have written Dr. Hunter about the Charing Cross catalogue I think Carveth's estimate is very high. Still, we must remember that the typography is of the most expensive kind. I return you Carveth's estimate.

(Signed) Wm. Oslær.